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June 7, 2022 

      

                  

The Honorable David P. Joyce 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC  20515 

 

Dear Representative Joyce: 

 

 Thank you for your April 22, 2022 letter to the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) 

regarding the release of additional H-2B visas under supplemental cap.  Secretary Mayorkas 

asked that I respond on his behalf. 

 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) appreciates the concerns you raised 

regarding labor challenges facing small business owners who rely on the H-2B nonimmigrant 

temporary non-agricultural worker program.  As you noted, on March 31, 2022, DHS and the 

Department of Labor (DOL) jointly announced the allocation of an additional 35,000 H-2B visas 

to help support American businesses and promote legal immigration pathways to those seeking 

work in the United States.1  These visas have been made available to U.S. employers seeking to 

employ H-2B workers through September 30, 2022.  DHS and DOL’s joint temporary final rule 

published in the Federal Register on May 18, 2022 and places a high priority on stronger worker 

and wage protections.  

 

Moreover, USCIS continues to accept H-2B petitions that are exempt from the cap.  

These include petitions for current H-2B workers in the United States who wish to extend their 

stay and, if applicable, change the terms of their employment or their employers. 

 

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important issue.  Should you require 

any additional assistance, please have your staff contact the USCIS Office of Legislative Affairs 

at (240) 721-3801. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

Ur M. Jaddou 

Director 

 

 
1 See DHS and DOL to Supplement the H-2B Cap with Additional Visas for Second Half of Fiscal Year 2022, 

https://www.uscis.gov/newsroom/all-news/dhs-and-dol-to-supplement-the-h-2b-cap-with-additional-visas-for-

second-half-of-fiscal-year-

2022#:~:text=The%20supplemental%20H%2D2B%20visa,the%20last%20three%20fiscal%20years.  

 




